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The Parish of Berriew 

 
 

Vicar:  Ven. Dr Peter J Pike               01686 640223 

Curate: Revd Esther Yates   01686 625559 

Curate: Revd Jonathan Skipper  01691 860811 

Reader: Mr Peter Watkin   01686 640640 

Vicar’s Warden: Mr Jim Maxwell    01686 640840 

People’s Warden: Mrs Iris Tombs  01686 640400 
 

Services in St Beuno’s, Berriew 

 

Sunday 4th. Junel   The Feast of Pentecost 

10.00am   All-age Communion, followed by ‘Bacon Sandwiches for Christian Aid’ in the 

Old School 
 

** 6.00pm Mission Area Worship in St Mary’s, Welshpool including the swearing in 

of our churchwardens  All welcome! 
 

Sunday 11th. June  Trinity Sunday 

10.00am  Sung Eucharist 

6.00pm Evening Prayer 

 

Sunday 18th. June  First Sunday after Trinity 

10.00am All-age Worship, including the Baptism of Isabelle 
 

** 12.30 for 1.00pm ‘Living with Dementia’ in Guilsfield Old School 

 

Saturday 24th. St Asaph Cathedral 

** Ordination of Deacons, including Alexis and Jeanette, to serve in our Pool 

Mission Area 

 

Sunday 25th. June  Second Sunday after Trinity 

10.00am Sung Eucharist 

6.00pm Compline 

 

Services in St John’s, Fron 
 

Sunday 11th. June  9.00am NO SERVICE 

Sunday 25th. June  9.00am All-age Communion 

 

 



Services in Pantyffridd 

 

Sunday 4th. June  3,00pm Evening Prayer 

Sunday 18th. June  3.00pm Holy Communion 

 

Wednesdays at 10.30am We continue to offer 10.30am Morning Prayer in the Old 

School. On the third Wednesday of each month we celebrate the Eucharist together 

in St Beuno’s. On the fourth Wednesday of each month our Parish Prayers are 

offered in the context of the Mothers’ Union meeting at 2.00pm All welcome! 
 

Choir Practices: Wednesdays at 6.00pm – in the Old School 

New singers in particular are warmly welcome! 
 

Bellringers Practices:  Wednesdays at 7.30pm – in St Beuno’s 

New ringers in particular are warmly welcome! 

 
Thank you for continuing to donate to our Food Bank box, the contents of which 
are regularly taken to the Welshpool Food Bank. 
 
 

 

Refail Presbyterian Chapel 
 

Minister Rev. Dr. D. Stirling 

Services every Sunday at 10am. unless otherwise stated.     

 

June             4
th

     Joint Communion at Montgomery Chapel 10.30am. 

                   11
th

    Minister 

                   18
th

    Mr. N. Evans 

                   25
th

    Mr. N. James 

July             2
nd

     Joint Communion at Abermule 10.30am. 

 

 

Dates for Diary 
 

Harvest Thanksgiving Sunday 24
th

 September at 11am followed by ploughman's lunch in assembly 

room. 

Wednesday 20
th

 September an Alpha Course will be starting in the assembly room. It will 

commence at 1pm with a light lunch (provided) and will finish with tea at about 3pm. The course is 

a weekly session for 7 weeks. All are welcome to come. The Alpha Course is a series of talks and 

discussions that freely explore the Christian faith.                             

Coffee is served in the assembly room after the service the 4
th

 Sunday in the month. 

 Bridge Club every Friday at 7.30pm. 

Knitting Club 2
nd

 Tuesday of the month. Contact Jennie 01686 941813. 

The assembly rooms are available for hire. Contact Hans 01686 640648. 

 

 

 



Pentre Llifior Wesleyan Methodist Chapel 
 

Minister: Rev. Sue Lawler, WELSHPOOL (01938 552794) 

Services: 2.30pm Sundays. 

June   4
th

    All-Age Cell Group 

         11
th

   Nigel Evans, Felindre 

         18
th

   All-Age Cell Group 

         25
th

   Rev. Sue Lawler HOLY COMMUNION 

 

All are WELCOME  to attend services and/or visit this 18
th

 Cent. Listed Methodist Heritage Site 

which is OPEN on Wednesdays & Thursdays (2.00-4.30pm) each week from April to September 

inclusive. The chapel is also OPEN (on request) at other times to suit visitors, including talks to 

groups of up to 16, plus refreshments. Please note our 'Bacon Buddies' day in June is Saturday 10
th

 

June (10.00am-12.30pm). The contact for talks/visitors is Andrew Mathieson (tel: 01938 555376). 

                                                                                                                               Andrew Mathieson. 

 
ST JOHN’S MISSION CHURCH, FRON 

Fron 120 Club 
 
May  2017 Winners are:- 
 
First Prize £10.00   No  48 Richard Sheppard Fron 
Second Prize £10.00   No  82 Louise Morris  Fron 
Third Prize £5.00   No 58 Stewart Williams Refail 
 
 
Helen B 
 

Berriew Parish Church Side Person Rota for June 
 

10am Service:                  Doug Phillips and Joyce Harrison                                             

Evening Service:                                

(3pm or 6.30pm)              Christine Cookson 

 

Berriew Parish Church Cleaning Rota for June 
 

Beryl Roberts and Shirley Griffiths 

 

BERRIEW NEWSLETTER 
 

Chairman/Editor: Val Wallis 

 

Items for publication may be left in the Newsletter post box, at the Spar, Berriew or e-mailed to the editor at: 

barrywallis246@btinternet.com. 

 

The Berriew Newsletter is published monthly on a voluntary basis as a service to the community. The editor 

is empowered absolutely to withhold a contribution without explanation and does not accept liability for any 

opinions expressed by contributors. Articles may be edited for publication. 

 

The Berriew Newsletter cannot vouch for the accuracy of offers, services or goods that appear in the Berriew 

Newsletter, nor can it be responsible for the outcome of any contract that may be entered into with an advisor.



Berriew Young Folks. 

 

As I write this – we are preparing for fun with the Little saints on 20
th

 May –so look out for an 

update on what happened next month! The programme will be one looking forward to Pentecost – 

so crafts will have been of fire and doves! – the symbols of the Holy Spirit – the gift we receive 

daily – to watch over us and guide us. 

 

Marie Curie was chosen by our Teen Seekers for this year’s charity – and following our collection 

of eggs at Easter and a coffee morning held last month -we have close on £300 for this now. It is the 

wish of the young people that we donate this to the local branch. I believe there are still a few folks 

with monies to return so I shall hold back until the end of June – If you have any egg money please 

return it before then – Many thanks. 

 

St Beuno’s Church Choir 

 

The choir continues to practise on Wednesdays in the Old school from 6.00 until 7.15pm – 

Meetings close with a welcome cup of tea – a biscuit or two – and a chat. There are 14 regular 

members but we would love to welcome new members. Why not come along and taste! Members 

sing as often as they can in services on Sunday mornings, and some evenings, and enjoy the 

challenge of learning pieces to sing on special occasions. If you would simply like to learn more of 

the hymns we sing in church come along! You will be made very welcome. 

 

 

What is a friendship Group? 

Sometimes folks feel they would like to get together but perhaps don’t know anyone well enough to 

ask. They might be new to the area – be out of work – their child has gone to school and they have 

time on their hands – they may have been bereaved. These are all times when we feel a bit lost. You 

might feel you need something to bring you out of the house  The community of Berriew offers a lot 

of clubs and activities and folks are friendly but – perhaps you simply want to meet and chat – to 

share a little time with others – to take charge of yourself. 

Then – maybe – THE FRIENDSHIP GROUP could be an option for you! There are no age limits – 

young to old are welcome. If you would like to get together please complete this tear off slip and return to 

Rev Esther Yates – either in church or at 7 Mill Fields, Newtown SY16 3JP  

And…………………………spread the news to others! 
 

 

 
 

 

Name: ________________________________________________ 

 

Address: ______________________________________________ 

 

Tel No: _________________  E-Mail: _______________________ 

 

Best Days and times to meet? ______________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________ 

 
 



Berriew Mothers’ Union April Meeting. 
Joyce gave a warm welcome to everyone at the April meeting before she 

conducted a short service. Several business items were discussed and 

Joyce gave a reminder that the Pool Deanery Service is to be held at 

Forden Church on May 16thand Ven. John Thurwell will be present in his 

new roll as Chaplin. 

The speaker for the afternoon was Mary Oldham, librarian for Gregynog, 

who was welcomed by Joyce. This talk was part two of the history of 

Gregynog and it continued the story with the famous Misses Davies who 

lived at Gregnog for the first half of the last century. With their great 

fortune they devoted themselves to the Arts, buying many famous 

Impressionist paintings which were later given to the nation and are on 

display in Cardiff. They entertained many famous people at Gregynog and 

set up the Music Festival.  They were also instrumental in the formation 

of the world famous Gregynog Press. It was a thoroughly informative and 

enjoyable talk for which she was warmly thanked. 

With Gregynog on everyone’s mind it was decided to have our summer 

outing to the Hall to see the colourful gardens and enjoy tea afterwards. 

This will be on Wednesday 26th July but more details next month. 

For our May meeting on Wednesday 31st May we have Revd. Bethan 

Scotford for a ‘Musical’ afternoon. This will be a most relaxing afternoon 

so why not come along and join us –everyone is welcome. This meeting 

commences at 2p.m. in the Old School. 

Ann Dixon 

 

 

 
The Berriew Charity (Charity Number 216265) 
 

Are you starting a new venture in your life? Started University? The Berriew Charity is here 

to help support you with the cost of books or equipment you may require for your 

degree/course. 

 

Applications are open to all age groups who live within the parish of Berriew. 

For more information please contact Mrs. Lynda Evans, Fir Grove, 

Berriew,SY21 8AQ (Correspondent) or one of the following: Mrs. P.J. Hausman, 

Mrs. S.E. O'Brien, Mr. P.R.M. Wilson, Mr. M. Creaven or Mrs. S. Rees. All 

applications should be sent to Mrs. L. Evans for the consideration of the 

Trustees. 



Berriew W.I. May Meeting. 
President Sue Usmar welcomed everyone to the May meeting and a special 
welcome was made to new member Daphne Burton. Daphne, who has just moved 
to the area, has been a W.I. member for many years so she knows all about the 
organisation! We hope she finds friendship and pleasure from being part of Berriew 
W.I. The resolutions were discussed and voted on. 

The Powys Montgomeryshire W.I.  Spring Show was held on May 6th at Berriew 
Community Centre. Many members made a great effort to enter the various 
categories and quite a few 2nds and 3rds were awarded but the star of the W.I. was 
undoubtedly Jan Lawrence who won three cups for her wonderful floral 
arrangements. They were the Brecon cup, the Linhard cup and the cup for the Best 
In Show Floral Exhibit. Well done Jan and good luck when she goes to the R.W.S. to 
represent the Federation. 
Sue introduced Ron Evans the speaker for the evening, whose subject was “Edward 
1st castles of North Wales”. This was an interesting illustrated talk, and he was 
thanked by Sue. The competition followed on the same theme which was a royalty 
quiz. Sue and Ann knew their ‘royalty’ but Sue was the eventual winner on the tie-
break with Irene third. 
Next month, Wednesday 7th June, we meet 7p.m. at the Lychgate Tearoom when 
Sarah Cullen-Jones will give us some big hints and ideas for   BBQ and Picnic food.  
July, Wednesday 5th, brings a return to the Community Centre when Mary Bynge 
will demonstrate the skill of silk printing and scarf making. 
Jill Sadler hopes to set up a Knit and Natter group. If you are good at either of these 
things, or just a good listener, watch this space! More details next month. 
The walking group has got under way and we completed our first walk with a break 
for coffee at the Horseshoes. We hope to walk twice a month on steady comfortable 
walks with a coffee/lunch break when non-walkers can join us. These walks are open 
to EVERYONE, including dogs on leads, so if you are interested please ring Mary 
(650228) or Ann (640310). 
Come along and give W.I. a try---fun and friendship for all!      Ann Dixon 

 
Ann Dixon 
 

 

 

REKINDLE CONCERT 

 
 

The next fundraising event for Rekindle Mental Health Charity will be a concert in St. Beuno's 

Church,on July 15
th

. 

Local choir Quindici will be celebrating 15 years of music making. More details next 

month or from Christine Cookson or Jenny Thomas. 



Christian Aid 
  at St Beuno’s 

 

Join us for a buttie!! 

On Sunday 4
th

 June: in the Old School 

At 11.00am 
 

This year’s emphasis is on the plight of refugees: 

Helping us to understand just how awful their situation is. 

Imagine being afloat in a raft on a stormy sea – all your hope on reaching a 

distant shore – not knowing if and when you will see family again – what 

will happen – if you will survive to reach out into a new life! 

Here in Britain ……..we are so lucky – so fortunate – we receive so much 

with little effort. 

 

PLEASE – will you come along and taste a 

BACON BUTTIE – all proceeds will go to help the work 

of Christian  Aid. 

 

 ************************************** 
We would love to welcome you too, to our Morning 

service at 10.00 – prior to Buttie time! Why not come 

and join us! 
 

 

 

 

Berriew Darby & Joan Club 

 
 

Our first outing this year is to Aberystwyth on Thursday 29
th

 June, leaving Berriew at 9.45am. 

Please come and help us fill the bus. 

To book your seats ring 01938 552579. 

Mollie Evans 



www.berriew.com 

 
A SLIGHTLY EDITED VERSION OF THE BERRIEW NEWSLETTER CAN BE SEEN 
EVERY MONTH ON www.berriew.com 

SIMPLY GO TO THE BUTTON ON THE BOTTOM RIGHT HAND SIDE OF THE HOME 
PAGE MARKED NEWSLETTER AND CLICK FOR A DOWNLOAD. 
FURTHERMORE AN ARCHIVE WILL BE MAINTAINED FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE, SO 
IF YOU MISS AN INTERESTING ARTICLE YOU WILL BE ABLE TO FIND IT THERE. 
 

 
DON’T FORGET THAT WE ARE ALWAYS LOOKING FOR 
ARTICLES, NEWS AND PHOTOGRAPHS. Information concerning 

current and historical events, tourist Information including Berriew village and the 
surrounding area will all be welcome. If you want to contribute send your material to 
pete@biggerboat.uk.com    
                                                                                                                                               

 
BERRIEW’S CLUBS AND ASSOCIATIONS                                                                                                 
If you represent one of Berriew’s clubs, associations or organisations etc… that 
hasn’t already come on board, please get in touch and we’ll be happy to tell you all 
about it. 
 

 
ADVERTISING                                                                                                                         
We want to encourage more businesses to advertise on www.berriew.com and for only 
£25.00 for 12 months advertising, you can’t go wrong. Please contact Pete Jackson on 
01686 640436 or e-mail pete@biggerboat.uk.com to discuss your requirements. 
 
 
The Berriew Community Website has been created with the assistance of grant funding 
from Powys Connections and is supported by the Berriew Community Council. 
Pete Jackson – 01686 640436 – pete@biggerboat.uk.com 

Hazel Wilson – 01686 668868 – hazel222@hotmail.com 

Andy Kirkwood – 01686 640710 – andy@kirkwoodassociates.co.uk   
Jan Lawrence – janlawrencephysio@gmail.com    
Cheers, Pete Jackson, Chairman. 
 
                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.berriew.com/
http://www.berriew.com/
mailto:pete@biggerboat.uk.com
http://www.berriew.com/
mailto:pete@biggerboat.uk.com
mailto:pete@biggerboat.uk.com
mailto:hazel222@hotmail.com
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mailto:janlawrencephysio@gmail.com


Berriew Knitting Club. 
 

We meet informally every 2
nd

 Tuesday of the month at 6pm – 8pm, where we help each other with 

knitting and crochet projects. We also support various charities. 
 If you have never knitted or purled a row before or held a crochet hook and would like to learn, or 

if you are an experienced knitter and would like to help others learn, or need help with a pattern or 

just want to knit and chat please come along one Tuesday evening and join our friendly group. 

On-going projects include knitting mice for the Children's ward at Birmingham hospital and teddy 

bears for Berriew Church. All patterns available from the club. 

The next meeting is on Tuesday June 13th at 6pm in the Talbot Hotel, Berriew. Come and join us 

for coffee and cake. 

Contact Jennie 01686 941813. 

Email: jennifer_campbell2016@hotmail.com. 

                                                                                                                                  

Jennie Campbell 
 

 

 

 

 

 

ROYAL WELSH 

SHOW COMMITTEE 

SUNDAY LUNCHEON 

SUNDAY 30
th

 JULY 
TREFNANT HALL, BERRIEW 

BY KIND PERMISSION OF THE JONES FAMILY 
 

£20 TICKET 
 

TO BOOK A TABLE CONTACT 

SOPHIE WALL 07949 325260 / SOPHIE.WALL@STRUTTANDPARKER.COM 

OR ROS ROBERTS 01686 640468 / 07813 642305 

 

HOSTED BY AND IN SUPPORT OF 

MONTGOMERYSHIRE ROYAL WELSH 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Community Delivery of Public Access 
 

 
Berriew is now benefiting from a new project to improve the Right of Way network in the 
area. The scheme aims to enable communities to take an active role in managing local 
countryside access and to take ownership of the Rights of Way network.  It operates within 
the Vale of Montgomery Rural Cluster Group encompassing the areas of Abermule, 
Berriew, Dolfor Forden, Kerry, Leighton, Llandyssil, Sarn and Trelystan Community 
Councils and Montgomery Town Council. 
 
 This project aims to encourage residents to be proactive in undertaking basic path 
maintenance and improvements in their local area. Communities will also be encouraged 
to identify which works to prioritise and funding is available to publicise and promote routes 
as the community sees fit.     
 
 This grass roots project could help to further strengthen the community by bringing 
together people from different social circles. With landowners and volunteers all living in 
the local neighbourhood it is hoped they may get to know each other better, developing a 
greater understanding of each other’s concerns and mutually looking after their interests. 
 
 The success of the scheme is entirely dependent on volunteers coming forward to help 
undertake works. They can expect enjoyable days out in the countryside in the company of 
like-minded people undertaking basic maintenance tasks such as vegetation clearance, or 
path improvements like replacing stiles with gates. Powys County Council will be providing 
volunteers with their own tool kits and safety equipment and will supply all materials for the 
works. Initially a Rights of Way officer will be present on site but the long term aim is to 
train team leaders to fulfil all the health and safety and pre-planning requirements. 
 
 This is a fantastic opportunity for anyone who is interested in becoming part of a team that 
will make a real difference to countryside access in your area. It is a chance to get to know 
your Rights of Way network better while developing practical skills in an enjoyable way, 
surrounded by the natural beauty of the Vale of Montgomery. Nothing will be asked of you 
that is beyond your ability or inclination. You will be rewarded with a real sense of 
achievement and a reminder of your contribution to the community every time you use that 
path. 
 
 Countryside access is an important resource which contributes to our health and well-
being as well as creating recreational opportunities and making a significant contribution to 
the local tourism economy. Always underfunded, Right of Way budgets are now being 
further undermined. Without your help your network could fall into further decline. 
If you are interested in getting involved or want to know more, contact Phil Johnson, the 
Community Delivery Officer for the project at phil.johnson@powys.gov.uk (07779 989967) 
or talk to your local Community Councillor. 
 
 

 
 

mailto:phil.johnson@powys.gov.uk


  

VAYNOR PARK 

BERRIEW 
 

GARDEN OPEN 

SUNDAY JUNE 25
th

 2-6pm. 

Plant Stall & Teas 

IN AID OF MARIE CURIE 
ADMISSION £4.00, CHILDREN FREE! 

 

 

 

 

 

County Council Election 
 

Berriew and District Ward 

 
The County Council Election campaign was an amazing experience for me. It was a privilege to 

meet so many people, hearing of your issues. As the campaign progressed, I wanted the job more 

and more so I could really make a difference for local people. The concerns raised all still exist and 

must be addressed. 

To the 228 people who voted for me, thank you very much for your trust and I'm sorry I let you 

down. People young and old, from farming and non-farming, voted for me, but I just needed 50 

more people to swap in order to win. 

To the 327 people who voted for Dai, he gave the most magnanimous acceptance speech at the 

election count. He will serve the ward well and I have had a meeting with him to offer my support 

in getting local issues solved. 

Thank you to all those who helped me -you were invaluable – and to Annette and Dawn who 

patiently manned the Polling Station for 15 hours! I commended you to the Returning Officer. In 

2022 I will stand again and in the meantime I am the Vice Chairman of the Berriew and District 

Community Council and will continue to serve to the best of my ability. Please send me an email on 

philbettley @outlook.com so I can include you on occasional updates, or call me on 0771 292 2967 

if there is an issue you think I can help with. 

 

With best wishes, 

Phil Bettley. 

 

 

 

 



NATIONAL GARDEN SCHEME 

 LOCAL GARDENS OPEN FOR CHARITY 
 

June is bursting out all over Powys and there are even more wonderful gardens 

open for the National Garden Scheme. So, let’s enjoy more ‘Great Gardens and 

Great Cake’. In North Powys, there are 13 opening in June as well as a number of 

gardens that open for private visits for groups of friends or societies. You can also 

buy a copy of “Blooming Delicious”, recipes from our garden owners, when you 

visit. Discover more at www.ngs.org.uk or pick up our new 2017 Powys leaflets at 

local libraries, tourist information centres, post offices and shops and businesses 

throughout Powys and follow us on Facebook and Twitter @powysngs. 

Thank you 

Helen Anthony, Publicity Officer 

powys.ngs.publicity@gmail.com 

 01686 941795 

Sunday 4
 
June (2-5pm) 

The Rock House, Llanbister, LD1 6TN Adm £4 chd free 

An acre of informal hillside garden at 1000ft with sweeping views over Radnorshire Hills and 

managed using organic principles. The garden features hardy perennials and shrubs, raised beds, a 

walkway over a bog garden, dry shady border, wildlife ponds, grazed bluebell meadow, a laburnum 

arch and an epic greenhouse! Children's quiz to keep small people busy in the garden and meadow. 

 

Saturday 3 June, Sunday 4 June, Saturday 24 June, Sunday 25 June (2-6pm). 

Hyssington, Gorsty House and Old Barn, Montgomery, SY15 6AT Combined adm £5, chd free. 

Gorsty House: A new renovation, still being developed, of a neglected garden. 2 acres, half is 

wildflower meadow. Planting to attract wildlife, wooded and shady areas, herbaceous borders, new 

orchard, wildlife pond, and a secret garden. Lovely views. The Old Barn: ½ acre hideaway with 

winding paths and archways leading to colourful mixed borders with evergreens and mature trees, 

incl a handkerchief tree. Wildlife pond, summerhouse and vegetable and soft fruit areas. 

 

Sunday 4 June (11am-4.30pm) 

The Old Coach House, Aberangell, Machynlleth, SY20 9AB Adm. £2.50, chd free 

Nestled in the heart of the Dyfi Valley this small, cottage style garden is a haven for birds and 

pollinating insects. Narrow paths take you around the flower beds some raised, mini meadow and 

little pond. Planting is informal with mostly perennials and shrubs. Secluded seating areas allow the 

visitor to relax and enjoy different aspects of the garden with views down to the R Dyfi. 

 

Sunday 4 June (11am-4.30pm) 

Pen Pentre, Aberangell, Machynlleth, SY20 9ND Adm £2.50, chd free 

Delightful cottage garden built up around the old Aberangell railway station incorporating the 

station building, the railway platform and line. The station contains many old artefacts from a 

bygone era, and more are to be found around the garden itself. The borders are filled with colourful 

planting, attracting bees and butterflies. There are plenty of areas to sit, allowing different views. 

 

Saturday 10 June, Sunday 11 June (2-5pm) 

Bryn y Llidiart, Cefn Coch, Llanrhaeadr ym Mochnant, SY10 0BP  Adm £4.50, chd free 

Up the airy mountain you are in for a big surprise! On S-facing lee of Berwyns at 1100ft with 

spectacular views, mown paths through 8 acres of wildflower meadows, lush planting around house. 

http://www.ngs.org.uk/
mailto:powys.ngs.publicity@gmail.com


Stone walls, boulders, slate and shale reflect the landscape. Extensive green roof, sitouterie in 

Welsh orchard, bog garden, wildlife pond and vegetables. Good footwear required. Childrens' Quiz. 

 

Sunday 11 June (11am-4pm). 
Gregynog Hall & GardenAdm £3.00, chd £1.00 

Grade I listed garden set in 750 acres of Gregynog Estate, designated a National Nature Reserve in 

2013. Fountains, lily lake, water garden. A mass display of rhododendrons and yew hedge create a 

spectacular backdrop to the sunken lawns. Azaleas and unusual trees. Courtyard café. 

 

Sunday 11 June, Sunday 9 July (11am - 5pm). 

The Mill, Pontdolgoch, Caersws, SY17 5JE Adm £4.00, chd free. 

S-facing ½ acre garden with herbaceous borders, shrubs and trees creating a haven of peace. Cornus 

controversa 'Variegata' (wedding cake tree) surrounded by roses. Raised beds, fruit trees and 

vegetable garden. Mill pond with balcony over the old mill wheel. View some of the workings and 

history of the last working watermill in Montgomeryshire. Mostly wheelchair accessible. 

 

 Saturday 17 June, Sunday 18 June  (11am - 5pm). 
Hurdley Hall, Hurdley, Churchstoke, Montgomeryshire, SY15 6DY Adm £4.50, chd free. 

2 acre garden set around C17 house adjoining Roundton Hill National Nature Reserve. Herbaceous 

and mixed borders, orchard, ponds, topiary and kitchen garden. Mown paths lead to Coronation 

Meadow, newly planted orchard, pastures and woodland with brook. Uneven ground and steep 

slopes give wide ranging views but may restrict access Local orchestra playing on 18th from 2pm 

 

Saturday 17 June, Sunday 18 June (1-5pm). 
Tremynfa, Carreghofa Lane, Llanymynech, Powys, SY22 6LA Adm £4.00, chd free 

S-facing 1 acre garden developed over 10yrs. Old railway cottage set in herbaceous and raised 

borders, patio with many pots of colourful and unusual plants. Productive fruit and vegetable area, 

ponds, spinney, wild areas and peat bog. Extensive views incl Llanymynech Rocks. Pet ducks. 

Montgomery canal close by. Home grown plants for sale. 

 

Sunday 18 June (1-5pm). 
Cwm-Weeg, Dolfor, Newtown, Powys, SY16 4AT Adm £5.00, chd free. 

2½ acre garden set within 24 acres of wildflower meadows and woodland centred around C15 

farmhouse (open by prior arrangement). Formal garden in English landscape tradition with vistas, 

grottos, sculptures, lawns and extensive borders terraced with stone walls. Translates older garden 

vocabulary into an innovative C21 concept. Covered area for refreshments. 

 

Wednesday 21 June (10am-6pm). 
Powis Castle Garden, Welshpool, Powys, SY21 8RF. Adm £9.21, chd £4.60 

Laid out in early C18 the garden features the finest remaining Italian terraces in Britain. Richly 

planted herbaceous borders; enormous yew hedges; lead statuary, orangery and large wild flower 

areas. National Collection of Laburnum. Short introductory talks throughout the day 

 

Saturday 24 June, Sunday 25 June (2-5pm) 

1 Ystrad House, Knighton, LD7 1EB Adm 4 chd free 

An unsuspected town garden developed over the last 10yrs with an emphasis on tranquillity and 

timelessness: broad lawns and wide borders, mature trees and more intimate features adding interest 

and surprise. The formal areas merge with wooded glades leading to a riverside walk. 

 

Saturday 24 June, Sunday 25 June (1-4.30pm). 

Cartref, Sarnau, Arddleen, Llanymynech, Powys, SY22 6QL Adm £3.00, chd free. 



Berriew Football Club 
 

AGM: Tuesday 13
th

 June 7.30pm Bowling club 

Presentation Evening: Friday 2
nd

 June 7pm Bowling club 

 

Berriew F.C. Juniors 
For information visit the Berriew Football Club Juniors website http://berriewfcjuniors.co.uk/ or 

please contact Paul Inns on paulainns@hotmail.co.uk / 07801 240097 

or Andrew Wilde on wilde5@btconnect.com / 01686 640521 

 

Date for your diary 

Saturday 15
th

 July 2017 - FAW Trust and McDonalds Community Football day 

Berriew Recreation Field 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note from the Treasurer 

 
The annual fund raising sale held on Saturday 22

nd
 April. 

Amount raised on the day – stalls       £  627.09 

Donations given on the day                £  335.00 

Donations received since                    £    40.00 

Total for 2017 fund raising sale is      £1002.09 

 

The committee is always grateful for all donations and we hope to use them efficiently and 

economically to keep up the news service to Berriew. We would also like to thank Mr. & Mrs. 

Bayliss, Mr. & Mrs. Powell, Mrs. G.Nash, Mrs. Anderson and Rev. Esther Yates for their donations 

and Mrs. G. Cooper for the stamps and envelopes. 

                                                                                                                          Mrs. P. Hall Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU 
 

I would very much like thank the people of Berriew for their kind words and sympathy on the death 

of my Mum – Margaret Jones. 

I know she was a Berriew girl from the heart and during the years we have had many wonderful 

conversations about its history and characters. 

Remember Mum as a smiling and happy member of the Parish. 

With kind regards 

Evan Jones. 

 

http://berriewfcjuniors.co.uk/
mailto:paulainns@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:wilde5@btconnect.com


1 acre modern cottage garden in open countryside with an emphasis on attracting wildlife. 

Woodland, ponds, perennial borders and a kitchen garden. Meandering paths join areas and give 

unexpected views within the garden. Ponds are dragonfly, frog, toad and newt nurseries bordered by 

yellow, white and blue irises in June and full of pink, white and yellow water lilies. 

 
 
 

RHIW VALLEY LIGHT RAILWAY 
OPEN WEEKENDS 2017 

 
The 15” gauge steam railway at Manafon is open from 10.30am 
until 4.30pm on the following weekends: 

¶ 3/4 June 

¶ 1/2 July 

¶ 5/6 August 

¶ 2/3 September 

¶ 7/8 October 

 
Come and enjoy 2 miles of steam railway in a glorious 

riverside setting 
Tea, coffee and home made cakes 

Ride as many times as you like 
 
Free parking 
Adults - £6 Children and Pensioners - £4 
Family (2 adults, 4 children) - £20 Children under 3 - free 

 
RHIW VALLEY LIGHT RAILWAY 

LOWER HOUSE FARM 

MANAFON 

SY21 8BJ 

For more details, see the website - www.rvlr.co.uk 

 

 

http://www.rvlr.co.uk/


 

Editor's Postscript. 

 
The closing date for the July Newsletter is Wednesday 21

st
 June. 

My thanks to everybody who has given their time to help in the production and distribution of this 

Newsletter. 

Please note – all articles and correspondence left in the Newsletter Post Box must include a 

name and address and/or telephone number. Anonymous items will not be published. 

Val Wallis/Editor 01686 641875 

Email: barrywallis246@btinternet.com 

 

Diary of Events 

 
Sat/Sun  3

rd
/4

th
  June             Rhiw Valley Light Railway, open weekend. 

Sunday       4
th

   June             Christian Aid at St. Beuno's 

Wednesday 7
th

   June             Berriew W.I. meet at Lychgate Tearoom 7pm. 

Tuesday    13
th

   June             Berriew Knitting Club 6pm at the Talbot Hotel 

Thursday  15
th   

 June             Berriew Community Council meeting 7.30pm 

Thursday  15
th

   June             Jazz season returns to the Andrew Logan Museum 

Sunday     25
th

   June             Vaynor Park, open garden 

Thursday  29
th

   June             Darby & Joan trip to Aberystwyth 

Every Friday                         Bridge Club at the Refail 7.30pm. 


